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April 17, 1970

Memorandum for Chairman Seaborg
LICENSING PROBLEMS WITH KERR-McGEE PLANTS

I understand you are going to Oklahoma the first of

the week to dedicate Kerr-McGee's Sequoyah Plant and I
am attaching for your informaticy a summary of the
licensing status of that plant and also the Cimarron
Plutonium Plant and the Cimarron Uranium Plant. The
cor- wny wants to use deep well disposal of liquid wastes
f«om all these plants.

Based on discussions that the Materials Licensing Division
has had with representatives of the Geological Survey,

I don't think it is likely that we would get their approval
for the deep well method in the near future and perhaps
not even in the foreseeable future. Furthermore, in view
of the Envirommental Policy Act, we may have to consult
other government agencies like the FWPCA and HEW.

I also understand that some of the people on the operating
side of the Commission, engaged in waste disposal research
programs, have some reservations.

I suppose the main thing I wanted you to be aware of is
that 1 don't see an early favorable resolution of the
deep well method.

The company does hove alternatives which are not as at-
tractive to it, such as evaporation ponds, further treatment
of the waste and, with respect to some of it, solidification,

The final resolution of this problem will be brought to
the Commission before any action is taken because there are
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policy as well as technical problems involved.

Harold L. Price
Director of Regulation

Attachment:
Summary on Kerr-McGee FPlants

cc: Commissioner Ramey
Commissioner Johnson
Commissioner Thompson
Commissioner Larson
Secretary
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